
 

Special Edition: Getting ready for revalidation 



 

Revalidation is the new process for Nursing and Midwifery (NMC) registrants to show they 

remain fit to practise and remain on the NMC register.  

Almost 16,000 nurses and midwives will be the first to revalidate this April but all 685,000 

NMC registrants will have to go through the new process over the next three years as 



What do you need to revalidate? 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

To revalidate, nurses and 

midwives will be required 

to collect evidence of the 

following: 

450 
hours of practice 

35  
hours of continuing 

professional development 

http://www.nmc.org.uk/registration/nmc-online/
http://www.nmc.org.uk/globalassets/siteDocuments/NMC-Publications/revised-new-NMC-Code.pdf
http://revalidation.nmc.org.uk/what-you-need-to-do


     
Revalidation has been tested in 19 pilot sites across the UK. One of those sites was 

Central Manchester Foundation Trust, and members of their team have shared their 

experiences to help other nurses and midwives through the process. 

 

 

Indy has been in the nursing profession for 22 years after becoming a registered nurse in 

Trinidad and Tobago. She has since worked in various trusts in the UK and has been with CMFT 

for 13 years. 

“At first revalidation scared the life out of me, I thought it would be a lot of paperwork, but 

workshops the Trust put on were really helped to clarify everything and I realised it was not going 

to be as big a job as I first thought. 

“I thought the reflection process would be like going back to university with 3,000 word essays 

with references, but in reality it was just writing something short on something you have done. 

“The process is all about improving the quality of the service we are providing and revalidation 

makes you reflect and think about things in a more structured way.  

“There is always new learning out there and as it is part of revalidation to show what you have 

done, it makes you make more time for this. It has definitely made a difference.  

“I did have some IT struggles. I have only used a computer for checking blood results and things 

like that. But we started a group at the hospital and we got together to share ideas with each 

other about how best to use the computers for the revalidation process. 

“My top tips for other people going through revalidation is to register with NMC Online as it tells 

you when you are due to re-register and tells you how to go through the process. Also, find a 

buddy to help you through the process, someone at the same level and make sure you use 

resources available to you. 

“The whole process took me about seven hours. The biggest time factor for me was the typing and 

for other people it will be pulling it all together and finding the evidence – it will vary from person 

to person. 

“Revalidation is better than PREP, it makes you think about your practice more and you become 

more prepared and question, ‘what else can I do’? It also gives you an opportunity to look back at 

your feedback about your practice and reassure you that you are doing a 



 

‘I enjoyed thinking 
about the feedback’ 

 

Vicki Robinson 

 

Childrens’ Community Sister, 
Longsight Health Centre, who has 

been a nurse for 14 years. 

 
“I don’t think I was too worried about the revalidation process, it is stuff that you have done, you don’t 

need to do extra stuff, it is already there, and it is just about putting it all together.  

“The CPD (continuing professional development) hours are easily filled, and I had just done my 

prescribing course so this helped. 

“With the reflections, I thought at first that it was a case of writing something down for the sake of it 

but afterwards I was able to see a clear theme – my lack of confidence. I became more aware of my self-

confidence issues.  

“With the feedback section, I was concerned that it would be a bigger process than it was, and would 

have to give a family a questionnaire or something but it was not that and in reality you get feedback 

from family members all the time. I used a variety of feedback, some structured leadership programme 

feedback from five colleagues and also some feedback from a HCA about my communication with her. I 

think I will now find it easier to look back and record feedback. 

“Looking at the feedback and the reflections together has helped with my work. The feedback makes 



    



 

‘It’s not as scary as you think’ 

Linda Missen 

A midwife, who has seven children of her own and has 



 



Time to prepare 

Read the RCN’s guidance on how to meet 

each of the revalidation requirements here. 

Visit the NMC’s website to find more 

guidance and check your renewal date here. 

 

If you need advice on revalidation, call the RCN any time from 8.30am to 

8.30pm, 365 days a year on 0345 772 6100. 

 

Applying for revalidation 

The NMC will notify you at least 60 days before your application for 
revalidation is due. You then have 60 days to log on to your NMC 
Online account and complete the revalidation application form.  

You will need to have all the supporting evidence to hand when you start your 
online application. It is important that you submit your application on or 
before the date specified to you by the NMC or your registration could be at 
risk. 

The RCN will support you through NMC revalidation by keeping you informed 
- you can read the RCN's latest update on NMC revalidation here.  

If you are an RCN member and need more support, you can contact RCN 
Direct and speak to one of our advisers
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https://rcnrevalidation.wordpress.com/
http://revalidation.nmc.org.uk/what-you-need-to-do
http://www.nmc.org.uk/registration/nmc-online
http://www.nmc.org.uk/registration/nmc-online
http://revalidation.nmc.org.uk/
/professional-development/publications/pub-005397
/contact
/contact
mailto:policycontacts@rcn.org.uk

